Withington Parish Council
Minutes
           
Meeting  held on Wednesday 14th January 2015 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Lesley Stone (Chairman), Phil Heath, Alan Williams, Helen Thomas and Martin Timmis. Shropshire Councillor John Everall. Mathew Mead from Shropshire Council. Tom Taylor (Parish Clerk), Mr. Andrew Sheldon from Shropshire Homes, and 20 members of the public
65/2014: Welcome:

Cllr. Stone welcomed everyone. She said that she would invoke the Standing Order limiting any speaker to a maximum of 5 minutes.
66/2014: Apologies:
Mr Martin Lunt. Mr Wayne Pryce
67/2014: Public Forum:
Mr Andrew Sheldon, Land Manager for Shropshire Homes, introduced the Planning Application he intends to submit for 17 mixed houses, including 3 affordable. He suggested the PC should consider how to spend any CIL or s106 money on improving local infrastructure. He said the houses were in keeping with the rural scene, and appropriate to the village, and similar to those in Upton Magna. Details of drainage still have to be worked out, but the line of the canal is kept open.
The Chairman stated that the PC was not in a position to discuss a speculative application, and that the Parish Plan was a resilient document, with 56% against development.

Cllr. Heath asked if he was aware that the last three applications had been turned down. Also, we are not able to claim CIL money.
68/2014: Declaration of Interest:

None. Cllr. Stone stated that she has no interest in this application.
69/2014: Approval of the Minutes of 26th November 2014:
Resolved: To accept these as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
70/2014: Planning:
Mathew Mead said that there is no further information on the SAMdev consultation. The enquiry has taken all evidence, and report awaited in May or June. There may need to be additional consultation.

Cllr. Everall asked if there would be a public meeting when the Planning application is made – the chair said it would depend on whether there was a PC meeting due. He also said it was important the Parish sticks with being ‘Open Countryside’. Mathew Mead said that Shropshire Planners have recently turned down similar applications, notably at Wattlesborough. It was also commented that this application could be part of a bigger build.

71/2014: Finance:

A Precept for 2014-15 of £5275 was proposed. This is a 5.7% increase over last year, but the Council Tax Support Grant of £90 is expected to be withdrawn. 

Resolved: To adopt the Precept.

Approval given for payments.
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The Village Green fund is in good health with a balance of £2252 – no invoices received. Income from Friends of the Green this year £482, exceeding costs.
The Nationwide passbook has now been replaced with a new TSB account.
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	As at 14th January, 2015

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Parish Council/P3
	
	Village Green

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Brought Forward from 26/11/2014
	
	£1,582.33
	
	Brought Forward from 26/11/2014
	
	£2,190.34

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Receipts
	
	
	
	£0.00
	
	Receipts
	
	
	
	£62.00
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	Friends of the Green
	£62.00
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments Approved - 26/11/2014
	
	£197.25
	
	Payments Approved - 26/11/2014
	
	£0.00

	 
	Room Hire (26/11)
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	£0.00
	 

	 
	T. Taylor - Clerk's Salary
	£148.20
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
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	Payments made since 26/11/2014 for approval
	 
	
	Payments made since 26/11/2014 for approval
	 

	 
	None
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	None
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	Balance Carried Forward to 14/01/2015
	£1,385.08
	
	Balance Carried Forward to 14/01/15
	 
	£2,252.34

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	Payments for approval - 14/01/2015
	
	 
	
	Payments for approval - 14/01/2015
	
	 

	 
	Room Hire (14/01)
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	 

	 
	T. Taylor - Clerk's Salary
	£148.20
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
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	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 
	
	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

	 
	Room Hire
	
	
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	 

	 
	CPRE Membership
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	 


72/2014:Place Plan:

The annual review was completed, and signed by Cllr. John Everall. It continues the wish to remain ‘Open Countryside’, and details the need for traffic management and speed restrictions.
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73/2014: Road Issues:
Comments have been received about the new sign erected by CJ wildlife at the foot of Sandy Lane, seen as advertising. Shropshire Council have agreed to sign traffic through Uffington, at the end of this year when funds available.
74/2014: Local Joint Committee:

The local joint committee boundaries have being changed again, so that Withington is now grouped with other Parishes in the Severn Valley. £500k has been allocated to Youth Services across the LJCs. A presentation about the NHS ‘Future Fit’ programme is proposed.
75/2014: Village Green Committee:

The account changeover is easier than before to set up. Mr. Carl Pavey has donated £500 for materials to improve the path, which needs more weeding. Work Parties are planned. The Christmas Tree looked fantastic.
76/2014: Neighbourhood Watch:

The latest report from PC Harte highlighted the number of road traffic incidents, and also shed break-ins.
77/2014: Correspondence: 
We have received a new code of Transparency from NALC. This needs to be discussed and adopted.

The Clerk to write to CJ wildlife thanking them for the sign

78/2014: Reports on Meetings:

The Councillors met to review the Emergency Plan, which is now up-to-date and simplified. Mr Ron Lucas was asked to be the Emergency Plan facilitator, as he has many contacts.
Cllr. Stone went to a meeting at Uffington on upgrading the National Grid. It appears not to affect this parish.

79/2014: Forthcoming Meetings:

The next LJC meeting is on 19th March.
80/2014: Dates of next Parish Council meetings:

April 1st 2015. 
Annual Village Meeting, and Parish Council AGM: May 20th 2015. The Village Green AGM will be on the same evening.
Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman

1st April 2015
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